
Bulletin Announcements – Before and After Kingdom of the Left Sunday  
Lutheran Family Service 
 
Suggested announcements before and after your celebration of Kingdom of the Left Sunday. 
 
3 Weeks Before 
Martin Luther reminded us that we live in “two kingdoms.” In the Kingdom of the Right, God rules over us with His grace 
through His Church. In the Kingdom of the Left, God rules over us with His law through those He has places in authority 
over us—parents, teachers, employers, and the government. Both are God’s Kingdoms. On [insert date here], our 
worship will focus on how we are to be voices for life in the public square and bring our Christian influence to bear on 
our government. 
 
2 Weeks Before 
Can Christians be active in the political arena? Sure! They should be. Have you noticed that in recent years the church 
looks more and more like the culture, accepting viewpoints contrary to God’s truth? Jesus says we are to be “salt” and 
“light” (Matthew 5:13-14). The flow of influence should be from the church to the culture. Learn what you can do to 
change this flow of influence on critical life issues, such as abortion and physician assisted suicide, as we focus on our 
responsibility as Christian citizens on Sunday, [insert date here]. 
 
1 Week Before 
In Proverbs 31:8-9, God tells us to speak up for “the rights of all who are destitute.” He calls us to be voice for those who 
have no voice. We think of the voiceless children in the womb vulnerable to being killed if they are deemed 
inconvenient. We think of the voiceless elderly in nursing home beds vulnerable to being killed by the ever-increasing 
legalization of doctor-assisted suicide. Things are happening right here in Iowa that call for our voice for life in the public 
square. Next Sunday our topic will be, “Affirming the Truth of Life in the Public Square.” 
 
Announcements to be used anytime as critical action items to be a voice for life. 
 
Will you be a voice for life? One very important way that you can be a voice for life is to find out who your legislators are 
and then contact them to let them know your views. To do this, head to the Iowa Legislature website, 
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislators/find. You can search by address, city, zip code, or use the interactive map. Once 
you click search, your Senator and Representative will appear. Click on their names, and you will be able to find their 
contact information. You can email them, call them, or schedule a time to meet with them personally at the Iowa State 
Capitol. The more voices for life that make this contact, the more your legislators will feel compelled to represent you, 
the people, and your views. Encourage your Christian brothers and sisters to be a voice for life. In addition, pray for your 
legislators. Knowing they have your prayers and support to stand up for life is very important and comforting when they 
receive harassment from the “pro-death” opposition. 
 
Will you be a voice for life? Understanding the critical life issues and how they work in our legislature can be a confusing 
thing. Consider inviting Lutheran Family Service to your congregation so that you and your fellow brothers and sisters in 
Christ can not only understand, but educate others on the gravity of the situation and what would occur if we, the 
church, does not stand up for life. To schedule a presentation on Life Issues, contact Rev. Dr. Jim Lamb at 
jlamb@lutheranfamilyservice.org or call 641-751-4433. 
 
Will you be a voice for life? You are encouraged and invited to attend the upcoming Prayer Rally for Life on March 2, 
2020 at the Iowa State Capitol. This annual event is incredibly important, powerful and encouraging to attendees and 
legislators in Iowa that are working to uphold the value of life. An agenda will be shared later on as the date draws 
closer, but typically consists of great speakers and a chance to learn, meet legislators, and lift up these life issues and 
these people in prayer together. We encourage you to organize a group or groups from your church to attend. Help 
spread the word by going to the Lutheran Family Service Facebook page, 
https://www.facebook.com/LutheranFamilyService/, go to the events tab, mark that you’re interested or going, and 
then share on your personal news feed. 
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